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PENTOX BROWN is a ready-to-use wood preservative containing
propiconazole in petroleum solvents. It is used for the
preservation and protection of wood against wood-rotting
fungi. It is an ideal primer-sealer wood preserver. The
treated wood can be stained, painted, or varnished, with
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conventional exterior finishes. It extends the life of the
finish and the service from the wood.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

FOR EXTERIOR USE ONLY. Apply by brush only. Do not spray this
product. Apply to wood which is not in ground-contact service.
Pentox Brown should not be applied if rain is expected soon
after application, and before this product would have a chance
to dry. Not for use inside dwellings; do not dilute; ready to
use. Treat wood that is dry and clean. Painted, sealed and/or
varnished wood must be stripped before treatment. Brush in two
liberal applications on wood free from all surface deposits,
such as paint, oil, dirt, etc. Heavy lumber requires
additional brushed-in treatments. If the wood is left
unfinished, repeated applications of Pentox Brown (every 2-3
years) are recommended. Treat all surfaces, including those at
fastener holes and cuts. Apply 1 liter per 6 to 8 square
meters, depending on the porosity of the wood. Give the wood
at least an hour to dry before handling it. Allow the wood to
dry throughly before staining or painting it - normally six
hours. Clean tools with mineral spirits; and then with
detergent and water.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN and domestic animals. Keep
container closed when not in use. Do not apply to children’s -
playground structures. Keep away from plants, foodstuffs, and
water supplies. It’s toxic to fish. Avoid contact with skin,
eyes, and clothing. Harmful if swallowed, inhaled, or absorbed
through skin. Good ventilation is necessary while treating.
Wear chemical resistant gloves during handling. NOT FOR USE IN
DWELLINGS, farm buildings, saunas, greenhouses, or on
horticultural lumber or food surface areas. Do not use as soil
sterilant or herbicide. Not recommended for tents, tarps,
fabrics, nor any surface where prolonged skin contact will
occur. Do not use nor store near heat source, open flame, nor
sparking. Store in a cool, dry place. Do not freeze.

DISPOSAL

Do not reuse empty container. Wrap and discard empty can with
household garbage.

FIRST AID

IF ON SKIN OR CLOTHING, take off contaminated clothing. Rinse 



skin immediately with plenty of water for 15–20 minutes. Call 
a poison control centre or doctor for treatment advice. IF IN 
EYES, Hold eye open and rinse slowly and gently with water for 
15–20 minutes. Remove contact lenses, if present, after the 
first 5 minutes, then continue rinsing eye. Call a poison 
control centre or doctor for treatment advice. IF SWALLOWED, 
Call a poison control centre or doctor immediately for 
treatment advice. Do not induce vomiting unless told to do so 
by a poison control centre or doctor. Do not give any liquid 
to the person. Do not give anything by mouth to an unconscious 
person. Take container, label or product name and Pest Control 
Product Registration Number with you when seeking medical 
attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Product contains propiconazole and petroleum distillates.

NOTICE TO USER:
 
This pest control product is to be used only in accordance 
with the directions on the label. It is an offence under the 
Pest Control Products Act to use this product in a way that is 
inconsistent with the directions on the label. The user 
assumes the risk to persons or property that arises from any 
such use of this product.
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